June 29, 2021

Mrs. Kellie Freeman, President Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation Board 1806 W. Indiana State Road 234 Fortville, IN. 46040

Mrs. Freeman:

The Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation School Board is responsible for appointing two of the seven trustees that make up the Fortville–Vernon Township Public Library board. Ashley Jenkins' term ended on May 31, 2021, and she has now agreed to serve another term. Ashley has served the Board well; and the Library board would like to recommend her for another term.

Ashley has shown a willingness to serve and give back to her community library. She has the experience that will go a long way in helping Fortville-Vernon Township Public Library reach its goals. She is a valuable asset to our community. She is lifelong resident of Fortville and a homeowner. Ashley is a graduate of Mount Vernon schools and is presently employed by Methodist Hospital in Indianapolis

You may contact Ashley at 317-626-5950. Address: 306 West Ohio St, Fortville, IN 46040. Email: ashleyjenkins@alumni.iu.edu

Thank you for the prompt consideration your Board has given to the needs of our Library. We appreciate your dedication to our community.

Please consider Ashley for re-appointment to the board of trustees. I have enclosed the necessary appointment papers. Please fill out the Certificate of Appointment portion based on the action approved by your Board. Upon receipt, the library board will file one copy at the Fortville—Vernon Township Public Library and one copy with the circuit court clerk within 30 days of the candidate taking the oath. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Melissa Dragoo

Fortville-Vernon Township Public Library Director

317-485-6402 Ext 1013

Melias Pragas